
 

 

 

Monday 18th July 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
Remote Learning – Tuesday 19th July 

 

The rapidly rising temperatures this morning have only confirmed to me that the vast majority 
of our classrooms and indoor spaces are utterly intolerable in these levels of heat.  I believe 
this goes well beyond discomfort and may harm the well-being of students and staff. The 
forecast is for even higher temperatures tomorrow, furthermore buildings that began today 
warmer than the outside will not cool overnight, so the situation will certainly worsen. 
 
As a result, and with sincere regret, the final day of term will move to remote 
learning. 
 
Work will be set via Teams (in the same way that we did for students who were self-isolating 
during the pandemic). By doing this rather than live lessons, students can study at a time and 
in a location at home that is as comfortable as possible. 
 
The planned final assembly of the year will be broadcast live over Teams between 8.30 and 
9am. Students should have an invitation to attend via Teams. This should be early enough 
that it will still be a relatively cool time of the day.  
 

I am sorry for any inconvenience or disruption that this causes. 

 

 

Best wishes, 

 
Nick McSweeney 

Headteacher 

nmcsweeney@emmbrook.wokingham.sch.uk 
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